Board Report

September 2018


Facilities

Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract – We have a meeting scheduled with Joe Nance to review the financial information provided by the 3 companies.  We have not made a decision yet on which provider to recommend to the board.

Continued work on Access Controls and Keys at Lincoln Elementary.  Structured Technology is due back on site this Thursday or Friday to complete their work.  

Meetings with Principals and district staff to review Navigate Prepared.

Property Acquisition – The closing for 767 3rd Ave occurred on Tuesday Aug. 21st.  We now own the property.  Demolition of the property will occur over fall break.

The High School gym floor will be refinished on the Thursday before Fall break.   

Transportation

Our new Bus 11 has been approved to be driven and received its lettering this week and is available to be driven for our district. 

Lori Frey our new bus driver has been doing an excellent job and getting accustomed to our students and staff.

Bus evacuations were completed at both schools during the first week of school.


Student Services

The Samaritan’s Feet project was an excellent day for our Lincoln students as well as our volunteers and High School students who volunteered.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]I will be reconvening the Drug Testing Committee to finalize our review of our Athletic Drug Testing Policy and bring the policy to you for review next month.  
